
Dear ECD Work Force Inquiry,  
 
I notice in your Draft Report that for Occasional Care services, you have only 
included the 85 Commonwealth approved services. 
 
The vast majority of Occasional Care services are in fact registered as distinct from 
approved providers. 
 
In Victoria alone, there are 230 such services all drawing on the child care workforce. 
Most would employ two or three qualified child care workers as a licencing 
requirement of the Victorian Department of Education and Early Childhood 
Development. 
Pro rata numbers would need to be considered for the other states. 
 
Should you not include the registered services, you will be grossly underestimating 
the demand for qualified child care workers in the coming years. 
 
Gordon Curran 
Licencee's Representative 
Warrnambool Uniting Church Occasional Care Child Care Centre 
 


